Ask Eartha

Is it okay to throw dog poop in the woods if I put it in a biodegradable bag? If not, what's the best thing to do—put it in my compost bin? Ellen P., Simsbury, CT

Given that close to 30% of households in Connecticut are dog owners you ask an important question about the proper disposal of pet waste.

Decomposition is nature's way of recycling organic material into a rich soil amendment and it is reasonable to wonder if dog waste could be safely left to decompose in the woods. A **past issue** of *P2 View* described the environmental problems that can result from dog poop left on the ground where it gets carried by storm water run-off and pollutes our lakes, ponds and streams before it can ever decompose.

Unfortunately, putting the poop in a biodegradable bag does not prevent it from harming the environment.

Wildlife may view bagged poop as a food source, and possibly

choke or otherwise clog their digestive systems on the plastic, resulting in death. Even if a bag is correctly labelled as **biodegradable** it can take up to one year to break down by natural means, e.g., microorganisms, air, water, sunlight according to the Federal

Trade Commission's **definition**.

While chicken, cow and horse manure can all be used as fertilizer, dog excrement is fundamentally

different than that of other animals. Since dogs are omnivores, their feces contain harmful bacteria as well as parasites. To kill the almost 8 billion bacteria and parasites in pet waste requires a constant temperature of 165 degrees Fahrenheit for at least 5 days, a basically impossible achievement in home composting



situations. Leaving a biodegradable bag filled with dog poop in a forest, park or woods would not kill the harmful organisms either.

So bagged or unbagged, dog doodoo doesn't belong in the woods or on the beach or in our parks or yards. Leaving it allows pathogens to pollute ground and surface water and could result in beach closures. Pet waste has been shown to be a significant source of nitrogen in many streams, ponds, and larger water bodies, contributing to eutrophication.

An environmentally sound way to pick up dog poop is with a used plastic bag (like one from a store or the newspaper. If you don't have any, ask your friends for theirs). Then place the bag in a garbage can where it will end up being burned at one of Connecticut's trash-to-energy plants.

Eartha answers selected environmental questions. Email your question to **judith.prill@ct.gov** and watch future issues for your answer.

Got new toys over the holidays, like a new TV, computer, laptop, or tablet? It's easy to recycle your unwanted ones – www.ct.gov/recycle



STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY & ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 79 Elm Street Hartford, CT 06106-5127 www.ct.gov/deep Rob Klee, Commissioner

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection is an Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer that is committed to complying with the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act. Please contact us at 860-418-5910 or <code>deep.accommodations@ct.gov</code> if you: have a disability and need a communication aid or service; have limited proficiency in English and may need information in another language; or if you wish to file an ADA or Title VI discrimination complaint.

For a free subscription, please contact Judy Prill at 860-424-3694 or **judith.prill@ct.gov**. Save postage and paper by signing up to receive *P2 View* electronically at **www.ct.gov/deep/p2view**.

P2 View is published by the Connecticut Department of Energy & Environmental Protection, Office of Pollution Prevention. Editor: Judy Prill. Contributors: Connie Mendolia, Mary Sherwin, Kim Trella.

Publication of this newsletter is funded by a grant from the U.S. EPA. The listing of websites in this publication is provided as a public service and does not constitute an endorsement by DEEP.

Please consider the environment before printing out this newsletter.

4 P2VIEW | FALL 2015